Minutes of the Bi-monthly Meeting of 
Wooburn Residents’ Association

held on Monday 11 July 2022 at 8pm at the Wooburn Club
	Present:
	

	Simon Coles (Chairman)
	Caroline Meechan

	Alison Grinter (Secretary)
	Mike Seaton

	Maggi Fraser (Treasurer)
	Rachael Hill

	Karen Seymour
	Jonathan Hill

	Pat Foote
	Chantal Howard

	Bruce Gallup
	Becky Cannon

	Mike Appleyard
	Jane Ford

	Jon Dalton
	Sophie Youngs

	Heidi Finney
	Cllr Kate Airley

	Caroline Kay
	Cllr Stuart Wilson

	Susan Low
	Cllr Penny Baron


	1.
	Apologies for Absence

	
	Elizabeth Levings, Terri Sherlock, Margaret Amos, Eric Amos, Wendy Dack, Ruth Shaw


	2.
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting

	
	The minutes of the meeting held on 14 May 2022 were approved by those present.

It was pointed out that the Community Board is run by Bucks Council & not the Parish Council.


	3.
	Matters Arising

	
	All matters arising were due to be covered in the meeting.


	4.
	Events

	
	Park Fest – Saturday 3 September 2022
Caroline Meechan reported that a joint WBEPC & WRA working group has been set up as a one-off for 2022 to organise Park Fest. The event will involve & include several organisations & activities such as the Scouts, Girl Guides, Bourne End Community Market, local charities, Friends of the Wye, Maidenhead Concert Band, funfair rides, duck race, a collection of face painters, hair braiders etc. Local businesses will pay to be there which will go into WRA funds & have been asked to each give a raffle prize. Bars & food stalls will be open 12.00 – 16.00 & from 16.00 – 19.00 there will be entertainment provided by the Community Church. There will be no charge for attending the event.
Simon invited new members to join the events team.

Christmas lights event

Sue Low reported that the event will take place at the Wooburn Club which will provide food & beverages. The local Lions club will provide a Santa. The event will be on either Sat 19 or 26 November to coincide with the arrival of the Christmas tree on the Green. 


	5.
	The Neighbourhood Development Plan

The NDP is a Parish Council-based plan which will be put in place with consultation with the residents. It will be used to determine developments for the future & can be viewed on the Parish Council website. 

Mike Seaton reported that the sixth version is due to go through a full Bucks Council meeting shortly. 

Stuart Wilson reported that Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) funds are due when development starts, not when planning permission is granted. It is hoped that the NDP will be adopted at that point and Buckinghamshire Council have confirmed that there is no intent to hold that adoption process up beyond the statutory requirements.


	6.


	Planning Application – 150 Houses on Slate Meadow
Stuart Wilson reported as follows: 

A fence went up recently between Slate Meadow & the road, however, came down withing a few days following multiple representations.

The Reserved Matters Planning Applications was heard at the West Area Planning Committee meeting on 8 June. The decision has now been deferred pending the provision of new information and further consideration from the applicant on matters raised. It is likely that if it had been refused, the applicant would have gone to appeal the decision. The Planning Committee picked up on the robust representations from local Buckinghamshire and Parish Councillors.
Mike Appleyard reported that the grass verge on Brookbank bordering the Wye is part of the development site. The Parish Council wants to get identified as a Public Right of Way and asked for applications from people who have walked it. A form is available on the Parish Council website. Mike will also send it to Alison to send out to the members. It was suggested that St Paul’s School could be asked to send out the form to their alumni & parents. 



	7.
	Planning Application – 467 Houses on Hollands Farm and Jackson’s Field
Stuart Wilson reported that there is very little news on this application. There is only one planning application for 80% of the site. 20% of the site has no planning application. The submission deadline is due to be extended until the end of July.

Millboard Road off Cores End Road is up for auction on Wednesday. Only other way into site which will allow a link road although this is not included in any formal plans.


	8.


	Parking & Transport
Stuart Wilson reported that the Highways Working Party, which is part of the Parish Council, is looking at parking & transport matters. Several initiatives are about to happen (top of Watery Lane, Boundary Road) whilst others have been approved in principle and are moving forward to the next stage of consultation (parking on Watery Lane near the park, traffic calming near the Wooburn School on Wycombe Lane and the junctions of the side roads at the bottom of Whitepit Lane.

The subject of cars parking on & blocking the pavement on Holtspur Avenue was raised. Stuart Wilson offered to come & meet & talk with the residents if they could arrange a mutually convenient time. He will try & work with the community to come up with solutions. 

Sue Low reported that she is involved with the Community Speed Watch & recommends that others do so as well. Please talk to her if you would like more information.

If businesses are parking on the pavements etc. Stuart Wilson suggested that we contact the companies & be prepared to do something out about the situation.

Penny reported on the rubbish collection situation. The routes were changed at the beginning of May & since then the service has been ‘horrendous’. The majority of people affected are on smaller routes. The situation is improving but is not yet resolved. Missed bin should be reported within 24 hours to the Parish Council. The WDC signed an agreement with Veolia for 10 years.



	9.


	Website & Social Media Update & new members
Karen Seymour has worked on a brochure on Wooburn & the WRA to give to the estate agents & schools. This should be finalised by the next meeting.
Mike Seaton reported that the Parish Council already provides information about the Council to local businesses. The WRA brochure could be included this information.
It was suggested that it should also be included in Hiya Bucks. Alison to pass contact details to Karen.
Sophie Youngs reported that she has been developing the new website, that will provide lots of analytics, & considering the development of the association’s social media. The new website will not go live until all trustees have seen it. 

The association needs to consider how it communicates with the outside world – whether through Facebook, the Next Door App, local shops, libraries, doctors’ surgery. 


	10.


	Update on working groups
Members are still needed for the Events and the Communications Working Groups. Please report to Simon or Alison for further information.


	11.


	Wooburn Club Board Meetings
Sue Low reported that an extraordinary general meeting was held last Sunday. The lease with the Gilby family ended on 26/12/21. Nigel Dibbo has been looking into the situation as the club is a great community asset & it is of interest to the community to conserve it. 
We are not part of the committee. However, we do need some feedback from the Wooburn Club. Mandy is now the licensee, however, not part of the committee. Sue Low will invite the committee chair to come to the next WRA meeting. 

Jon Dalton reported that the meeting was run by a new chairman, Mike & a chap who audited the books. A change in charity legislation took place a few years ago; after 12 years, the club now owns the freehold of the premises. 

Mike Seaton –requested that the council is kept updated.


	12.


	Southwest Chilterns Community Board Meetings
Maggi Fraser reported that she attends the Community Engagement meetings online. They are looking for other ideas to be brought to them as they do have a budget.
A full Community Board meeting takes three times/year. 

There are four working groups – Community Engagement, Transport, Economic Regeneration, Environmental Projects – which meet once/month.

Community projects can apply for funding with a business plan.




	14.


	Any Other Business

Bruce Gallup gave an update on the licence review on Gray’s Inn which has been provoked by the neighbours. The pub is being operated in an exceptionally obtrusive way to neighbours who live on 3 sides of it, producing anti-social behaviour & noise nuisance. Over the last two years, the residents have been trying to engage with pub. They are supposed to have only one event every fortnight; but in the last week there have been five events lasting until midnight.
Caroline Kay gave a presentation on food & drinking stations for wildlife. There has been a massive decline in species recently due to climate change & development. The Parish Council already does a large amount of work to help. Individuals can also help by putting out water & food for the birds. Caroline suggested that drinking & food stations could be in the woods & that children & the local community could become involved. Walkers in the woods passing these stations walkers could clean them out & add water. Mike Seaton reported that there is a Wildlife Working Party within the Parish Council & Caroline could work with them. He recommended that she write & submit a report.
Maggi Fraser asked whether the WRA should plant a tree to celebrate the Platinum Diamond Jubilee. It was agreed that she should investigate it & report back at the next meeting.
Mike Appleyard reported that, if you see a Planning Application notice in your area, you can ‘phone the Parish Council & go along to a meeting to find out all about it.

Simon Coles reported that he monitors all planning applications that are submitted in the Wooburn area. They are usually small issues, however, if he considers them to be of major concern, he will bring them to the notice of the association’s members



	15.

	Date of Next Meeting
Monday 12 September 2022 – 8pm – Wooburn Club



	16.


	Future Meetings

Monday 14 November
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